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Roseneath School Newsletter 19 May 2023       Week 4 

Tēnā koutou whānau o te kura o Te Wai 
Hirere 

Tēnā koutou, tēnā koutou, tēnā koutou katoa.  

Ko Tangi Te Keo te maunga  

(Mt Victoria is the mountain we look up to) 

Ko Te Whanganui a Tara te moana  

(The Harbour is the sea that calms our spirits) 

Ko Te Wai Hirere te kura 

(Te Wai Hirere is our place to connect, our 

school) 

Kia ora Roseneath Whānau 
Certificates 
Aft: Georgia - sounding out words in story writing. You are using the alphabet sound card so 
well! Paris - kind and empathetic listening at circle time! Gaku - being brave and believing you 
can go on stage!! Lotte - for finishing Early words! 

Lower Deck: Theia - for being kind and respectful in learning and play. Anisha - for a      
positive ‘çan do’ attitude in all our learning and activities.  I love the joy you bring each day to 
school. Jasmine -  for always striving to do your very best in learning, especially your beautiful, 
creative writing. Connie - for amazing creativity, especially in your art and writing. Gregorio - 
for     magical work in handwriting and writing - you are working so hard to write your letters 
neatly, and write lovely stories. 

Upper Deck: Maddie - we strive in our learning for listening to others, learning from their ide-
as and sharing your problem solving strategies with the class. Tu Meke! Keigo - we believe in 
ourselves for keeping on trying to tag others in Rob the Nest Extreme! You just kept running the 
whole game and never gave up. Ka Rawe! Phoebe - we are curious and creative for sharing 
your knowledge and learning with Kate from Government House and asking well thought out 
questions. Björn - Welcome to Roseneath School and Upper Deck. 

The Long Boat: Hjeleena: being a caring, friendly and helpful person. You quietly make 
sure people around you are happy. Thank you! Iris - showing enthusiasm and great attitude to-
wards your learning, especially in writing. Keep it up! Ka pai te mahi!  

Upper Bridge: Rosa - It has been amazing to see you encouraging others and being inclu-
sive - so helpful. Miharo! Richie - for making your writing so interesting. You are writing like an 
author. River - You are using initiative and are making sure you finish your work while helping 
others. Juno -   I love seeing you try new things and really give more tasks a go - with           
enthusiasm. Tino pai rawa atu!  



Cross Country Results 
Our children performed extremely well at the Central Zones 
Cross Country on         Tuesday16 May. Any runner placed in 
the top 10 goes through to the Inter Zone event on Tuesday 
13 June. We have four runners who qualify for the Inter Zone 
event: 
 

Penelope                9th Year 4 girls 
Magnus                  7th Year 4 boys 

Reggie                   7th Year 5 boys 

Laura                     10th Year 5 girls 

Our reserves are: 
Maddie                  14th Year 4 girls 

Gus                       14th Year 5 boys 

Philippa                 13th Year 6 girls 
 

Congratulations to all who took part on the day. A huge 
thanks to Jemima Hales for the organisation of this event and to parents for supporting 
with transport and supervision. 
 

School Donation Requests  
You would have received the Roseneath School Contribution Request by now. If you have 
not received one, it will be because there is nothing outstanding—please contact the office if 
you are concerned.  The fee includes a donation to the school, stationery your child received 
on day 1, subscriptions to Mathletics and Stepsweb, an EOTC  component and if your child is 
in Year 7&8 a Technicraft fee. Also there will be charges for any outside activity that your 
child has joined through the school eg basketball, After school care. Please note that these 
outside activity fees are separate to the other contributions and need to be paid.  If they are 
not paid then the school covers this through their yearly budget, meaning that money        
normally spent on curriculum, for the whole school is reduced. 
 

We  rely on school donations to supplement the government funding which with our reduced 
roll this year is less than we had anticipated.  If you are in the position to help out with a      
donation for someone unable to contribute that would be greatly appreciated. 
Thank you for supporting our school to be the vibrant, inclusive community that it is!  
 

You can also view payment and donation requests, and make payments, on the MyKindo 
app. Remember you can claim back tax credits for any of donations made to the school. You 
can find out more about tax credits here https://www.ird.govt.nz/income-tax/income-tax-for-
individuals/individual-tax-credits/tax-credits-for-donations 

If you would like to set up a payment plan for your donation and fees please contact Joanne 
in the school office office@roseneath.school.nz.  

 
 

https://www.ird.govt.nz/income-tax/income-tax-for-individuals/individual-tax-credits/tax-credits-for-donations
https://www.ird.govt.nz/income-tax/income-tax-for-individuals/individual-tax-credits/tax-credits-for-donations
mailto:office@roseneath.school.nz


Ngā manaakitanga |Take care of yourselves and 

each other  

Adelle Broadmore and the Roseneath School team  

 

125th Anniversary 
Save the date for our 125th Anniversary celebrations Labour Weekend 21-22 October. If 
you know of any former pupils please let them know the date. Registrations will be open 
soon with details on our school website. 
If you would like to be part of the organising team, please let me know. 
principal@roseneath.school.nz  

 

Te Reo o te Wiki 
Te Tatau - Counting 

When we count things out we use ka  in front of each number? 

E hia ō kiwi?  How many kiwi? 
 

                                                                               

 Ka tahi, ka rua, ka toru 

 Ka whā 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

School T-Shirts 

If your child is representing Roseneath School in a sporting 
event they are expected to wear a Roseneath School T-shirt. 
These can be purchased from the school office. We have a 
very limited number of t-shirts that are available on loan. Our 
supply of loan t-shirts has depleted so if you have one at home 
please send it back to school. Similarly if you have a t-shirt your 
child has out grown and no longer needs we would appreciate 
it if you could donate it to the school to supplement our supply 
of loan t-shirts. 
 

Dogs in School Grounds 
We have noticed an increase in the number of dogs in our school grounds lately. We 
ask that owners please keep their dog on a lead at all times and away from       
classroom doorways and the blue matting under the playground. We also ask that 
the adults take charge of the dogs. Some of our children are not confident around 
dogs or may have had a negative experience with one. Thank you 
for your co-operation with this matter. 
 
 
 
 
  
  
  

mailto:principal@roseneath.school.nz


School Comms 

We are aware that at times there can be a lot of emails or skoolloop notifications of 
events etc. We are trying to streamline our communication to parents but sometimes can 
not avoid doubling up with information. 
For whole school events like the NZSO trip or where more than one class is involved the 
contact for advising that you would like to help or that you would like to withdraw your 
child from the activity will be Nicola Dunne who works in our school office from 12 to 
3pm. nicola.dunne@roseneath.school.nz  

The contact for individual class activities will be the class teacher. The teacher may send 
home a paper copy of the advice notice along with an email.  
EOTC events such as Camp can have their own requirements which may generate a lot 
of paperwork.  
We appreciate your patience and cooperation with us in this matter. 

 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS  
 
Reuben Paterson - Light, Pattern, Identity: Tour and Glitter Pattern 
Workshops at the City Gallery  
 
Last week a purple notice came home about our upcoming class trips to the City Gal-
lery.  We are so lucky to be attending such an inspiring exhibition! Please send your per-
mission slips back to your class teacher indicating your availability to help.  Each class 
will have a guided tour of the exhibition, followed by a workshop run by the art educa-
tors.  
 
Please note the date and time of each class trip below: 
 
Lower Deck - Monday 29 May morning 9:30am-12:30pm (at gallery 10-12) 
The Long Boat - Monday 29 May afternoon 12:10-3pm (at gallery 12:30-2:30) 
Aft Class - Tuesday 30 May morning 9:30am-12:30pm (at gallery 10-12) 
Upper Bridge - Tuesday 30 May afternoon 12:10-3pm (at gallery 12:30-2:30) 
Upper Deck - Thursday 1 June morning 9:30am-12:30pm (at gallery 10-12) 
 

 
NZSO Free “ Pick a  Path” Concert Wednesday 31 May 
 
This free concert for school is at the Michael Fowler 
Centre at 11am on Wednesday 31 May. We are     
traveling by bus to and from the event and will have 
an early morning tea before we depart at 10 am. The 
concert is an hour so we will be returning  in time for 
lunch. Look out for the advice notice and let us know if 
you would like to accompany us. There will be limited 
space on the bus but you could meet us at the venue.  
 

 

mailto:nicola.dunne@roseneath.school.nz
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Ngā manaakitanga |Take care of yourselves and 

each other  

Adelle Broadmore and the Roseneath School team 

Lower Deck Poetry-Te Whanganui-a-Tara and "The view from Lower Bridge  
The beautiful sea has light shining from the sun 
The flowers are waving in the wind                                
People are sliding down the slide 
People are playing in the Crow’s Nest 
Look at Matiu Somes Island and the water under it 
By Connie 
 
Ripples in the water                                            
Sun shining down on us 
Trees covering us 
Planes fly over 
By Leo 
 
I ran down to the Crow’s Nest 
I felt the breeze in my hair 
I look up to the blazing sun streaming on my face         
As I lie down on the shimmering wood 
As the clouds come past 
By Stella 

 
The sky is gold 
The wind blows while you are playing on the grasss 
Feel the wind 
And start all over again 
Sky, sky, sky again 
By Eva                                                                     
 
I can see the bright blue ocean 
The grass as green as emeralds 
The mountains are a lovely dark green 
The flowers are nearly as glowing as the sun 
By Anisha 
 
Crow’s Nest and cabbage trees 
I love you both so dearly                                              
Sun shining on the sea 
As the wind blows                                                 
I love this 
By Theia 
 

The water is like glass 
The sun shines 
Trees are still 
Birds are chirping 
Fish are swimming through the water 
Bees are flying 
The gentle roar of a plane 
Speed boats zooming across the ocean                         
People fishing 
People at the beach 
Bushes being picked 
Goats climbing 
By George 
 

The precious sea 
The boats pass 
The fish swimming 
The sea is nature                                          
The nature made us  By Gregorio 



Ngā manaakitanga |Take care of yourselves and each 

other  

Adelle Broadmore and the Roseneath School team 

Lower Deck reading their ‘Te Whanganui-a-Tara’ poetry after being        
inspired by the views down the bank 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ngā mihi 
Jenny and the Roseneath Team 



              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

  
 
 

 

 

 

Community Notices 

WELLINGTON COLLEGE 

Due to Industrial Action our Open Mornings have 
changed to the following days: 

 Monday 12 June 2023 – at 9.00 am 

 Tuesday 13 June 2023 – 9.00 am 

 Unfortunately, there will be no parking available at 
the College. 

For information on food allergies 

please visit  

https://myWellabee.com  

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__mywellabee.com_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=QOLoderGtf2v8RnQ50AnnYrBPWH5TGhfe-XPFfhTicA&m=l4i2V7sVSaNRF1mwA4zp--CxkPrY1Cc3sCIH-otwEifTo2n-w0n1xiVB0jXyGvVi&s=DV21yyHNe39g9zihdJKT

